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Regular Monthly Meeting Minutes
November 10, 2020

The Washington Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, November 10, 2020.  Members present:  Chairman, Donna Cooper, Vice-Chairman, Robert Hrin, and Supervisor, John Lougee.   Absent was Supervisor, Steve McClelland and Supervisor, Robert Hetrick.  Also present:  Sarah Anderson, Secretary, and Greg Kruk, Solicitor.  Visitors included Cpl. Matthew Steele and Ashley Montowski.

Chairman, Donna Cooper opened the meeting at 5 PM with a pledge allegiance to the Flag.

OPEN TO THE FLOOR

Resident, Ashley Montowski had a concern about heavy truck traffic on Mottern Road.  She thought the road was rough and asked for more maintenance to be done.  Chairman, Donna Cooper explained after winter, the roads will be accessed.  She will also speak with Roadmaster, Dan Whaling.

MINUTES

On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the minutes of the October 13, 2020, regular monthly meeting were approved as presented. 

VOUCHERS AND PAYROLL

On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the vouchers due for payment and the payroll were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT

On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the Treasurer’s report was approved as presented.

CORRESPONDENCE
1. [bookmark: _Hlk46407414][bookmark: _Hlk43209233]There was 1 building permit issued in October.  (Miller, G. – house addition)

SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Solicitor, Greg Kruk, reported that he hasn’t heard anything from PennDot pertaining to Calhoun Road.  

A letter will be sent this week to Jefferson County GIS requesting that the township be notified if the private drive along McVitty Road needs named in the future.

NEW BUSINESS
Steele Subdivision…….
 
On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the Steele subdivision was approved as recommended by the Planning Board.

On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the 2021 proposed Budget will be advertised for public inspection.

OLD BUSINESS
On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the Hank Smith road bond release on Horm Run Road was approved.

ROAD REPORT
Nothing to report.

ADJOURNMENT
On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the board adjourned at 5:37 PM.

Respectfully submitted,        

 
Sarah Anderson, Secretary/Treasurer 
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